

Arkansas Racing Commission

1515 West Seventh Street, Suite 505 Little Rock, Arkansas, 72203 Phone: (501) 682-1467 Fax: (501) 682-5273

www.dfa.arkansas.gov/racing-commission

September 28, 2023

Dear Ms. Miller-Rice:

The Arkansas Racing Commission submits this letter as required by Ark. Code Ann. 25-15-216(a)(2). The ARC and its counsel have received the Report of the Acts of the 2023 Regular Session and have determined that there are no ARC Rules that should be repealed, amended, or any new rules that should be adopted. The ARC has also determined that no rule would be required to be adopted as a result of any legislation passed in the 2023 Session.

I will serve as the contact person in the event anyone has a question about the ARC Rules or if further information is needed. This Report will remain on file with the DFA Secretary's Office and the OAL Director as a public record.

John Campbell

ARKANSAS STATE RACING COMMISSION

John Campbell

Director